
 COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

245-0045 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

Minutes 

May 11, 2004 

 

Call to Order 

 

Robert Traylor called meeting to order at 5:40pm.  Those present from the Committee were: 

 

Robert Traylor    Janet Hollingsworth 

Kent Leinbach    Judy Craddock 

     

Also present were Jody Kliska, Dusty Dunbar and Michele Rohrbach.   

 

Approval of Minutes 

 

Quorum not present.   

 

Announcements 

 

Michele informed members about RFC plans for Riverfront Walk for Health on June 5
th

, 

National Trails Day.  She would really like to see UTC participate.  She added that there will be 

give always and the RFF and the Mesa County Medical Society are sponsoring it. 

 

Jody said Dan Burdan would be here 10/6 to 10/8 for a “Walkable Community” type workshop.  

She will get some info to Michele to hand out on June 5
th

. 

 

There were no further announcements. 

 

New Business 

 

There was no new business. 

 

Old Business  

 

Dusty asked if comments were being done on County Plans.  Robert read what he recommended.  

She asked if on map.  He said yes but waiting for maps from Ken Simms.  Dusty will print out 

maps.  She also offered 2020 plan and other documents she has in office. 

 

There was no further old business. 

 

Committee Updates 

 

Canal Banks – Nothing to report. 

 



Redlands – Nothing to report. 

 

Property Trade – Nothing to report. 

 

Outreach/Public Awareness – Judy updated on bike festival.  She needs two more people from 

10am to 12noon and then again at 2pm.  Janet and Kent volunteered. 

 

No Thoroughfare Wash – Kent has spoken with Bill Taylor who suggested a letter to Pete Baier.  

Bill felt time line might be in the fall.  He wants to survey with his crew for gradient.  Talked to 

Shawn about bridge, still need to figure out how to connect.  If do pylons in flood plan, Corps 

doesn’t have a problem.  US Fish said if Corps doesn’t have problem, then they don’t.  Dusty 

suggested Kent contact Dennis DeVore regarding CDOT needs.  Dusty has a contact in State and 

got copies of paperwork regarding transportation.  She added there is a new CDOT Regional 

Manager, Ed Fink.  Perhaps have him meet out at the site and show him before insiders turn the 

project off. 

 

Robert discussed new members and deadlines.  Know anyone interested need to have apply 

ASAP. 

 

Kent said Park Service Draft Plan is out.  He has it on CD.  Dusty said bicycling is a historic use 

and commented that back to them. 

 

Public Comment 

 

Jody updated on striping on Orchard Avenue (13
th

 to 28 on Orchard).  89 homes, 25 said yes, 13 

said no, and others didn’t bother to respond.  Robert asked if any bike lanes south of Orchard.  

Jody said it’s signed as bike route.  Group thinks it’s probably not worth pursuing. 

 

Jody suggested inviting Tim Moore to next meeting regarding impact fee for transportation. 

 

There was no further public comment. 

 

Adjournment - Meeting adjourned at 7:00pm. 

 


